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A public hearing was called to order on March 17, 2025 at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman 

Ronald Fouché in the Township Municipal Building.  Present were Supervisors William 
Buckfelder and James Hartman, Solicitor Andrew Morrow, Manager Michael Booth, 
Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup, Chief Kevin Snyder, and Secretary/Treasurer Lisa 
Daubert.  Eight (8) visitors were present.  The purpose of the hearing was to receive 
comments or questions from the public about and before the possible action on accepting 
proposed Ordinance No. 204 (Brush, Grass & Weeds).     

 
The hearing was declared closed at 7:32 p.m. 
 

*   *   *   *   *   *   *   * 
 

Immediately following the public hearing, Chairman Fouché called the regular 
meeting of the North Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors to order. 

 
Chairman Fouché called for questions or comments from the public on the agenda 

items for this meeting.  None were received.   
 

Minutes from the previous meeting, February 18, 2025 were approved as 
presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Buckfelder.  All in favor. 
 
 The Treasurer=s Report for periods ending January 31, 2025 and February 28, 
2025 were accepted as presented.  All in favor. 
 
 The Police Report for February 2025 was accepted as presented.  All in favor.  
Chief Kevin Snyder noted the Police Reports have been placed on the Township’s 
website and copies were placed in the Police Department’s lobby for public viewing.   
 

Manager Michael Booth reported the Planning Commission did not meet on March 
17, 2025.  No business was necessary.   

 
Manager Booth spoke of an Addendum correcting the land footage noted on the 

Jonathan W. & Lindsay S. Bixler land settlement agreement approved at the February 18, 
2025 meeting.  On motion by Hartman, seconded by Buckfelder, the Supervisors 
approved the Jonathan W. & Lindsay S. Bixler Settlement Agreement Addendum.  All in 
favor. 



 

 

 
Manager Booth noted Deborah Buckfelder has agreed to fill the vacant member 

position on the Zoning Hearing Board.  A motion was made by Hartman, seconded by 
Fouché to appoint Deborah Buckfelder as a member of the North Londonderry Township 
Zoning Hearing Board.  All in favor. 
 

Invoices were approved as presented on motion by Buckfelder, seconded by 
Hartman.  All in favor. 
 

Ordinance No. 204 (Brush, Grass & Weeds) was adopted on motion by Buckfelder, 
seconded by Hartman.  All in favor. 

 
The Supervisors reviewed the bids for the 2025 Highway Paving Program 

Contract.  As recommended by Manager Booth, a motion was made by Hartman, 
seconded by Buckfelder to accept the bid received from Pennsy Supply Inc. for the total 
price of $425,164.70.  All in favor. 

 
The Supervisors reviewed bids for the 2025 Sanitary Sewer Line Cleaning & 

Televising Contract.  As recommended by Manager Booth, a motion was made by 
Buckfelder, seconded by Hartman to accept the bid received from Pipe Services 
Corporation for the total price of $16,328.40.  All in favor. 

 
Deborah Buckfelder, Township Representative – Palmyra Public Library Board 

submitted a monthly report.  Mrs. Buckfelder spoke of a few improvements made to the 
library facilities. 

 
Chairman Fouché announced the Road Inspection meeting on April 2, 2025 is 

cancelled.  Notice will be posted on the doors and website accordingly. 
 

 There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 
 
 

 
 

 
       Secretary 


